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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for His faithful 
provisions.


• Praise the Lord that I was able 
to finish the class prep for 
Africa on time.


• Praise the Lord for the 
distribution of John and 
Romans with our church. 


• Pray for healing for the people 
of the church.


• Pray that God would give a 
greater burden for the lost.


• Pray for safety for Melissa and 
the kids while I am in Africa. 


• Pray that we would see souls 
saved for His glory.


• Pray for continued provision 
for ourselves and the ministry.


• Pray for the trip to Ivory Coast 
and Togo from 3/15-4/5.

Ivory Coast and Togo

	 Lord willing, I will be heading to Ivory Coast and Togo on March 
15 for three weeks. Please be in prayer for safety and strength for myself 
in Africa and for Melissa and the kids as they stay in France. I will be 
preaching in several ministries while in Africa. Please pray that God’s 
Word proclaimed would be a blessing to the believers. I will also have 
the opportunity to teach a week of class in Bingerville where Bob Mach has served for many 
years. Pray that the Lord would give His wisdom and guidance as I have a chance to share with 
these African pastors and future pastors. 

 March - April 2022
	 What a wonderful privilege it is to 
serve the Lord on the mission field! As 
the world seems to be getting over 
Covid, there is again another crisis 
that has risen its ugly head. Please 
pray that the war in Ukraine would 
not cause any greater difficulty for 
western Europe than just prices 

increasing. The price of a gallon of 
regular unleaded is roughly $8.08. God is good! He has always 
and will always take care of His children. We are trusting Him 
during this time of uncertainty. 

	 Our church over that last several months has been 
through a difficult time because of family and health problems. 
It has been several months since we have seen all of the church 
family together for one service. This past Sunday, we had about 
75% of the people together. What a great blessing it was of 
fellowship! Please pray that the Lord would place His healing 
hand on those who are suffering.

	 Even though many are struggling, the ministries of the 
church continue. It has been a great blessing to see 20-25 kids for 
the Bible club and 8-10 for Youth group regularly. Pray that we 
would be able to restart the different outreaches that were forced 
to stop because of Covid. Pray that the church would look out 
toward those who need to hear of our Savior instead of in on itself. 

 

Karis on her 9th 
birthday


